
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING -
Armstrong Hall as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place 
them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and Announcements

Introit
Call to Worship - Take My Life and Let It Be

- NAH 467 vs 1,2
Invocation - Bernell  Bussue

Hymn - O Praise Ye The Lord - NAH 15
Tithes & Offerings - Bernell  Bussue

Children’s Story - Roslyn Guenin
Hymn - I Will Sing The Wondrous Story - NAH 420

Scripture Reading - Matthew 9: 9,10
- Clinton Quarshie

Family Prayer - Bernell  Bussue
Meditation - Softly and Tenderly Jesus Is Calling

- Ensemble
Sermon - “Where are Our Tax Collectors?”

- James McMahon
Hymn - I Will Follow Thee My Saviour - NAH 601

Benediction - James McMahon
Postlude

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Message by Adam Best

UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
September 2 – Pastor S Davies
(BUC Communication Director)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
September 2 – Pastor James Shepley

Welcome & Prayer - Massimo Molteni
Opening Hymn - NAH60 This is My Father’s World
Facilitator: Marlene Levy
Panel: Catherine Phiri, Susan Olipa Tembok,  
Adewale Ademuyiwa, John Dupuis, Milimo Mumbo, 
Nitish Khetavath & Teachers (Sanctuary): Emerson 
Ferraz, Roger Murphy

And we know that God causes everything
to work together for the good of those
who love God and are called according

to his purpose for them.
Romans 8:28 NLT

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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PRAYER REQUESTS
 Pastor Cecil Perry who is still in hospital.
- Alain St Germaine, as he recovers from his fall.
- Camryn Lloyd as he has awakened from the Coma 
and is recovering.
- Therez Valsin as she struggles with Health Issues.
- Terry Menkens, Dennis and Diane Johnson, 
Rosemary Boyle. Jacqueline Deane, Leopold 
Johnson, Morgan Charles, Frederic Shone, Alain St 
Germaine.
- Families who are facing severe physical and 
mental health challenges.
- Our country as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflicts in various countries.
- The young people who are applying for places in 
Colleges and Universities.
- Members who are seeking employment.  
-  The countries which are being devastated by 
wildfires especially Hawaii, Canada and Greece.
- The Nominating Committee as they begin to elect 
Officers for New Term of office 2024 to 2025.
- The SEC Session being held the 7-10 September.

SDA secondary SCHOOL TEACHER from Jamaica 
seeking long-term accommodation in Stanborough 
Park Area, also for her husband and 4-year-old son. 
For any suggestions, please contact snicoleen@
yahoo.com and by telephone at  +18762983805.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

CREATION MINISTRIES Join with us on Sabbath the 
9th of September for a special focus on Creation.
Duncan Bayliss, Professor of Geography will be 
our special guest in Parallel for our worship service 
and will deal with a pertinent topic: “Why can’t they 
hear us?”
Our program continues in the afternoon.  Creation 
Ministries teams up with the Teens Department 
to invite you to join with us at 4:30pm for another 
important presentation entitled “Does God exist?”
As a taster check out Duncan Bayliss book at 
thepossibilityofbelief.org

CHILDREN SABBATH SCHOOLS – Due to the holiday 
season, we urgently request parents to help in their 
children’s Sabbath Schools during August. Please 
talk directly to your child’s Sabbath School team and 
indicate when you are available to tell the story, to 
lead a craft, to stay as safeguarding, or assistant.

PASTOR TERRY will be on annual leave from August 
17-31. Pastor James will be on  annual leave from 
22-29 August. If there are any pastoral concerns from 
22-29 please feel free to approach one of the elders.

THE NEXT Adventurer Club and Pathfinder Meetings 
are on the 10th of September

LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. We meet on the First 
and Third Tuesday at 2pm. Bring a friend, your Bible, 
your favourite text, favourite hymn or story so we can 
share and talk about our friend Jesus. Everyone is 
welcome.

As the number of accessible spaces available to 
attendees on Sabbath is limited, PLEASE ONLY 
PARK IN THE RESERVED SPACES IF YOU CAN 
DISPLAY A BLUE BADGE.  Please also ensure that 
adequate space is allowed for doors to be opened 
and for people with limited movement to exit cars in 
all the allocated spaces.

CONGRATULATIONS to all our young people on GCSE 
Results. May God Bless them in all their endeavours.

REGRETTABLY, there will not be a Fellowship Lunch 
on Sabbath 2nd September.  The next Fellowship 
Lunch will be on 7th October

THE FUNERAL of Roy Atkinson will take place on 
Wednesday 6th September at 1pm at the Stanborough 
Park Church. Please continue to pray for Bronwen 
and the rest of the family as they mourn.

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
1. Examination Results Announcement: We are 
pleased to announce our exceptional exam results. 
Once again, we have achieved a 100% pass rate in 
external exams, with 82% of our students attaining 
merits and distinctions. We extend our heartfelt 
gratitude to the church for their unwavering prayers 
and support.

2. Registration Details: We cordially extend a 
warm invitation to all prospective students for the 
upcoming academic year. Please make note of the 
registration schedule:
Returning Students: Registration is scheduled for 
the 5th and 6th of September, from 11:00 am to 7:00 
pm. Returning students have the convenience of 
arranging registration through email, text messages, 
or telephone calls.
New Students: Registration for new students will be 
held on the 11th and 12th of September, also from 
11:00 am to 7:00 pm. This registration will take place 
at the Stanborough Centre.

For any inquiries or to facilitate registration, please 
do not hesitate to reach out to us via email at 
spcmahn@gmail.com

STANBOROUGH PARK CHURCH is the recipient of a 
defibrillator donated to the church and now located 
behind the concourse administration desk, which is 
now also an off limits area.


